Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Management Team

In Charlestown at 4.15 pm on 15th February 2016
Present: Jon Smith and Sue Wagstaff (Management Team)

James Evans (Planning Officer - Cornwall AONB)

Purpose: To discuss the implications on the RNDP of

i) the Inspector’s report on the appeal on the proposed development at the Bowling Green, St Just
ii) the proposed changes to the Cornwall Local Plan
Inspector’s report – Both the MT and JE welcomed the decision to dismiss the appeal on the grounds that the AONB must be protected, helped by the presence of RNDP policy LA1. However, all are unsure of the implications of the Inspector’s comments on the RNDP housing policies and are awaiting feedback from Rob Lacey and Cornwall Council. JE feels that future decisions hinge on the Local Plan including a 5-year housing land supply and analysis of housing need acceptable to the Inspector, then the RNDP housing policies will gain strength.
Cornwall Local Plan – JE advised that the AONB had more input in the changes which should strengthen protection of the AONB. His points regarding the 5-year housing land supply and housing need in the paragraph above are again relevant, but all agreed this does not ‘drill down’ the figures to local areas, such as the Roseland, which may prove important. JE has not yet been able to study the proposed changes in detail but JS asked that JE advise the MT of any submission he makes on behalf of the AONB as the MT would like to support.
Meeting closed at 5.30pm
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